May 31st. 1930. Professor F. Clarke. 43. St. Giles'. Oxford, England, Just a line to let you know that at a meeting of the Protestant Committee of the Council of Public Instruction held at Sherbrooke yesterday, you were elected a member of that Committee, which will hold its next meeting the last Friday in September. I find that Rothney has written to one or two other members of the Board, and I was fully prepared for him in case the matter came up at all; but I did not hear a whimper from him. Dr. Rexford presented a report from the Committee which has to do with training for the "A" diplomas, and the plans of McGill received applause and much favourable comment, while no one had anything to say concerning Bishop's plan. Your memorandum was placed before the Committee officially by Mr. Howard Murray and was referred to a committee, to which your name was added. Convocation passed off very well, though it rained during the afternoon and the Garden Party usually held on the grounds had to be turned into a Reception in the Arts Building. I hope you had a good crossing. · Ever yours faithfully. Principal